
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Notice of Intent to Sole Source 
 

 
The Oregon University System (OUS) intends to contract for the services of National Center for 
Higher Education Management Systems (NCHEMS) to an outcome based budgeting process by 
June 30, 2013.  An entity may protest this determination in accordance with OAR 580-061-0145 
no later than 5:00 PM PST on Thursday January 17, 2013.  Protests must be submitted to the 
OUS Office of Contracting and Purchasing at 1800 SW 6th Avenue, Suite 520, Portland, Oregon 
97201 (not a mailing address), via email at the address below, or via fax at 503-725-5709.  For 
additional information, please contact Hillary Bounds via email at Hillary_Bounds@ous.edu.  
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